
Agenda Report
City Council

Date: March 8, 2022

To: Brian Saeki, City Manager

From: Shannon DeLong, Assistant City Manager
Virginia Santana, Director of Parks, Recreation and Community Services

Subject: City Council Ad Hoc Committee - Parnell Park Renovation

RECOMMENDATION

Appoint two City Council Members to serve on an Ad Hoc Committee for the renovation 
of Parnell Park.

BACKGROUND

In December of 2020 staff began the process to search for funds for the renovation of 
Parnell Park. Community surveys and stakeholder meetings were held regarding 
renovations at Parnell Park. 

On November 9, 2021, City Council authorized the acceptance of a grant from the State 
of California for the renovation of Parnell Park, including:

- Youth Sports Fields, Lighting and Ancillary Improvements
- All Abilities Playground and Rubberized Surfacing
- Fitness Par Course
- New Restroom Facility
- Splash Pad

On February 8, 2022, during the City Council authorization of an agreement with SWA 
Group to perform investigatory engineering work, to develop design concepts, and to 
develop cost estimates for the renovation of Parnell Park, a formation of an Ad Hoc 
Committee was requested. 

Ad Hoc Committees are temporary, serve a single purpose, dissolve when the task is 
complete, and are comprised of two Council Members. Ad Hoc Committee meetings are 
not subject to the Brown Act. 

DISCUSSION

City Council is asked to nominate two members to an Ad Hoc Committee for the 
purpose of providing renovation design feedback for Parnell Park. The anticipated 
completion date is July 2022.
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FISCAL IMPACT

There is no fiscal impact associated with this report. 

STRATEGIC PLANNING GOAL

 Maintain & Enhance Quality of Life
 Transparent & Open Government

ATTACHMENTS

None. 


